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13th -19th of MARCH IS Rotaract Week
President George’s Chit Chat

********************************
We certainly live in an age of great technological advances. No more so than in the NSW Police Force. Inspector Jeff Emery shared some of the advances with us last week. A statistic that impressed was the 99.7% clear up rate of missing persons. The broad spectrum of police work also came across in a most interesting presentation.
We received a very nice letter from Carol Langsford, Director of the Trish Foundation, thanking Niall of course but also all our Club for “truly outstanding support”. Niall will be inviting Carol along to a meeting to receive a cheque.

Wednesday 15th March is our membership Development night. A sheet will again circulate tonight. Please give thought to who you can invite as a potential member. Your guests (and guests partner, also welcome) will not be charged for dinner. This is a great opportunity to introduce Rotary to a potential Rotarian.

It has often been said “I did not join Rotary because no-one ever asked me!” Don’t let this happen to your friends or acquaintances – MARCH 15 ROTARY DEVELOPMENT night. Don’t miss it!!

For reasons beyond the control of the Committee our fund-raising “Bike the Park” day has had to be postponed until November. This leaves us without a fundraiser for the rest of this Rotary year. Steve Taylor has come up with an idea to replace this major fund raiser that he will enlarge on tonight. Please give Steve your best attention and we will circulate a sheet afterwards to gauge the support of the Club.

Until next week

Enjoy Rotary

President George.

To-Night’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
Veronica Necyporuk
Chair of Rotarians Against Malaria (RAM)
Congratulations
*****************************
Birthdays

8/03/2006
Kate Teale

Anniversaries
2/03/2006
Bert & Carol Houston


Umesh & Anuradha Kamkolkar 

3/03/2006
Warren & Sue Abbott

Last Week’s Visitors
*****************************
Kishin Harjani – Rotary Club of Thane, India

Rekha Harjani (wife), Dipti Harjani (daughter), Vinay Sharma (son-in-law).

Last Week’s Meeting
*****************************
Jeff Emery from the NSW Police Service was introduced by Guru Singh. Jeff is an inspector with the Forensic Science Division at Parramatta. His talk covered three main areas:-
· Disaster Victim Identification (including the Tsunami)

· The introduction of the PhotoTrac System

· Setting –up of the Missing Persons’ Unit with the new system

Jeff was instrumental in setting up the PhotoTrac system within the NSW Police Service. The system turns a photo into an Algorithm that can be electronically compared to any other picture held in the system. This system together with DNA testing has revolutionised the identification of disaster victims and the location of missing persons, together with comparisons with crime scene photos with the Suspect Identification System (SIS). All NSW Police photos are held on file and can be accessed by the Service-wide COPS computer system. Presently, mitochondrial DNA testing is sourced from the USA at $1500 per test, the service in Australia can only provide nuclear DNA testing.

Jeff was thanked by Rod McDougall on behalf of the Club.
Raffle Winners

The raffle raised $241.00. 

1st Prize
Bottle Scotch
Paul Giammarco
2nd Prize
Dinner next week
Kevin Freund
3rd Prize
Bottle of Wine

Kishin Harjani
Statistics
· Present:- 

39 Members 

· Apologies:- 
 8 Members

· Non-Apologies:-
 6 Members

· LOA:-

 2 Members

· The Sergeant raised $162.30
Last Week’s Announcements

******************************
From President George Hallworth:-

· Rotary Cookbook now available. $10 ea.

From Secretary Roger Vince:-

· Read out the resolutions to be decided at the District Conference.
· Keith Stockall and George Hallworth are our representatives at the resolutions session.
From Director Bradley Ayres:-

· Arrangements for the Incoming GSE Team from Thailand are complete apart from vocational tours for the Apparel Industry and the Leather goods industry.
· Bradley has an itinerary for the team’s time with Strathfield.
From Director Kevin Freund:-

· The BowelScan Program will again commence on 4th March 2006.
From Peter Douglas:-

· Circulated a commitment sheet for the PETS day at Meriden School.
From Anuradha Kamkolar:-

· Received a letter from DG Bill Little for a cocktail party for new members.

From Ray Wilson:-

· Reminder of Membership night on 15th March.
· Guests will not be charged for the night.

From Niall King:-

· Thank you to ALL for the Golf Day last week

· The event raised $18,500.
From Allan Petersen:-

· Gave the members a chance to give their reasons for joining Rotary in his Sergeant’s Session, using these to compile his 101 best reasons for people to join Rotary. Also awarded Niall King the battered golf ball award for his efforts last week.
District Conference Update
*****************************
Please let Chairman Ted Ingall know if you need additional accommodation for Thursday 6th or Sunday 9th or any further additions. 

Ted’s theme for the Conference is “Strathfield Pirates”, black eye-patches, plastic swords and three cornered hats. Get your thinking caps on.

Attendance at the Conference is a ‘MAKE-UP’ before or after the Conference, protecting your membership.

Love’s Philosophy 
(A Late Valentine’s Day Message)

From Ted Ingall

The fountains mingle with the river

And the rivers with the ocean

The winds of heaven mix forever

With a sweet emotion

Hatching in the world is single

Cell things by a law divine

In one spirit meet and mingle

Why not I with thine?

See the mountains kiss high heaven

And the waves clasp one another.

No sister flower would be forgiven

If it disdained its brother

And the sunlight clasps the earth

And the moonbeams kiss the sea.

What is all this sweet work worth

If thou kiss not me?

Let friendship creep gently to a height

If it rushes to it

It may soon run itself out of breath.

Coming Events

*****************************
Membership Development Night
Wednesday. March 15th.  All guests no fee.
District 9690 PETS Conference

Sunday 19th March 2006 at Meriden School. 
District 9690 Conference
April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall Conf Coord

GSE Team from Thailand 

Wednesday 26 April 2006. Final meeting in Australia before retuning home on the Sunday. Rotarians from Burwood, Concord and Silverwater may also attend.
District 9690 Assembly

Sunday 30th April 2006 at Meriden School.

Rotary Awareness Race Day

Saturday 6th May, 2006. Rosehill Gardens. $25 dep.  $120, $100, $70 & $25 pp packages.         Ray Reed/ Joy Gillett Phn: 9633 4888
2006 Rotary International Convention.
11th -14th June 2006. 97th Rotary International Annual Convention. MalmC6, Sweden and Copenhagen, Denmark. http://www.rotary.org/newsroom/downloadcenter/events/index.html
District 9690 Changeover

Sunday 25th June, 2006. Waterview Convention Centre, Bicentennial Park, Sydney Olympic Park

12.00 noon for 12.30pm. 

Another Late Valentine’s Day Message

From Ted Ingall

Say it with flowers

Say it with sweets

Say it with jewelry

Say it with eats

Say it with drink

But always be sure

Never to say it with ink.

Next Rotary Meeting

*******************************
8th March 2006
Alfredo le Cava



Pure Gelato
Future Club Meetings

******************************
15th March

Sheldon Ross



Membership Development
(Board Meeting to Follow)
22nd March 2006
Club Assembly  + 




Job Talk – Steve Taylor

29th March 2006
Rodney Rietdyk




Mannings Funerals

5th April 2006

Warren Bond
Chair of Rotary Australia World Community Service (RAWCS)
12th April 2006
TBA 
19th April 2006
TBA
26th April 2006
GSE Team from Thailand 
3rd May 2006

TBA
10th May 2006

Glenn Anthoney
T3 Wireless Ventures
17 May 2006
Tad Purtill
How to Survive Giving a Speech

 Humour from Our Members
*************************************
Ski Trip
From Roger Vince
Jack decided to go skiing with his buddy, Bob. They loaded up Jack's mini van and headed north. After driving for a few hours, they got caught in a terrible blizzard. They pulled into a nearby farm and asked the attractive lady who answered the door if they could spend the night.

"I realize it's terrible weather out there and I have this huge house all to myself, but I'm recently widowed" she explained. I'm afraid the neighbors will talk if I let you stay in my house."

"Don't worry," Jack said. "We'll be happy to sleep in the barn. And if the weather breaks, we'll be gone at first light."

The lady agreed, and the two men found their way to the barn and settled in for the night. Come morning, the weather had cleared, and they got on their way. They enjoyed a great weekend of skiing.

About nine months later, Jack got an unexpected letter from an attorney. It took him a few minutes to figure it out, but he finally determined that it was from the attorney of that attractive widow he had met on the ski weekend.

He dropped in on his friend Bob and asked, "Bob, do you remember that good-looking widow from the farm we stayed at on our ski holiday up North?"

"Yes, I do." "Did you happen to get up in the middle of the night, go up to the house and pay her a visit?" "Yes," Bob said, a little embarrassed about being found out. "I have to admit that I did."

"And did you happen to use my name instead of telling her your name?" Bob's face turned red and he said, "Yeah, sorry, buddy. I'm afraid I did. Why do you ask?"

"She just died and left me everything."

Another Blonde Joke

From Steve Taylor

A young American came to Australia and fell in love with one of our Blondie surfer chicks. He took her back to the US and they got tickets to the super bowl. After the game he asked her how she liked the game. She told him 
"I just loved those tight pants and all those muscles.” “I did not understand after the Stealer's won the coin toss all the Sea Hawks could say all day was ‘get the quarter back’; I mean hellooooooo its only 25 cents.”


Centrelink

 From Steve Taylor
"How many children do you have?” asks the Centrelink worker.

"10" replies Shazza

"10???" says the Centrelink worker, “What are their names?"

"Wayne, Wayne, Wayne, Wayne, Wayne, Wayne, Wayne, Wayne, Wayne and Wayne".

"Doesn't that get confusing?"

"Naah "...says Shazza, "it's great, because if they are out playing in the street, I just have to shout WAAAAYNE, YA DINNER'S READY or WAAAYNE GO TO BED NOW and they all do."

"What if you want to speak to one individually?"

"That's easy", says Shazza.."I just use their surnames".

The Waterhole

From Bradley Ayres

An elderly man in Queensland had owned a large property for several years. He had a dam in one of the lower paddocks where he had planted mango and avocado trees. The dam had been fixed up for swimming when it was built and he also had some picnic tables placed there in the shade of the fruit trees.
One evening the old farmer decided to go down to the dam to look it over, as he hadn't been there for a while. He grabbed a ten litre bucket to bring back some fruit.
As he neared the dam, he heard voices shouting and laughing with glee. As he came closer he saw it was a bunch of young women skinny-dipping in his dam. He made the women aware of his presence and they all went to the deep end.
One of the women shouted to him, "We're not coming out until you leave!"
The old man frowned, "I didn't come down here to watch you ladies swim naked or make you get out of the dam naked." Holding the bucket up he said, "I'm here to feed the crocodile."
Moral: Old men may walk slowly, but they can still think fast.[image: image1.jpg]
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